Dear Parents.

We would like to share with you the impression of the first days of school-life.

There are positive points to report, but there are also some points to which we need to pay more attention together.

Positive:

- The general mood is positive and good.
- The majority of pupils follow the new rules well.
- Especially the pupils of the higher years always wear masks during breaks.
- The new form of conducting the classes is somewhat unusual, but in general the lessons are going well.

However, it is difficult to compare the lessons according the new rules with the regular lessons before COVID. Pupils should stay at their desks, desks are located far from each other. The teacher should not leave the restricted area intended only for him to conduct the lessons. There is only a form of "direct lessons", and only a teacher can work on the board. Lessons that were usually in the form of mixed classes, as well as sports or swimming lessons are not allowed.

- -The pupils perceived the new rules for mandatory cleaning of their jobs very well and conduct cleaning in good faith.
- Some pupils said they were happy to return to school.

It is necessary to pay special attention to:

- -"One-way street" rules also need to be followed, even when the corridors are empty. The more pupils return to school, the more important this rule becomes!
- We all need to pay more attention to observing the distance rule (at least 1.50 m) and especially remind pupils again and again.
- This is especially true in corridors and during breaks. The more pupils return to school, the more important this rule becomes!
- - Empty rooms cannot be used (even during breaks). During breaks, pupils should only be in the prescribed rest areas.

We are informed that some pupils do not specifically and deliberately follow the rules of the COVID-19. These pupils must be reported to the school. Then we will need to contact their parents. If necessary, they will be suspended until further notice. Unfortunately, in some cases, this measure is unavoidable, because such misconduct threatens the health of others and the opening of the school.

Before the first day of school, please talk with your children in detail about the importance of following COVID-19 rules.

If someone living in your household or your family members has symptoms of COVID-19 or has had contacts with suspicious cases, please call us **BEFORE** sending your child to school. Then we can discuss the next steps together. This is the only way to Limit the spread of the virus.

We are very much looking forward to the "next wave" pupils. Best regards, take care of yourself and stay healthy!

Sandra Heinrich Gesamtschuldirektorin

Kooperative Gesamtschule Sehnde Am Papenholz 11

31319 Sehnde Fon 05138 60222-20 Fax 05138 60222-90 heidrich@kgs-sehnde.de